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hat a busy and successful term it’s been 

with so much happening and so much 

achieved. 

 

The school assessment and reporting period has 

finished with the Year 7 and Year 9 Parent 

Teacher Night providing opportunities for our 

parents and teachers to discuss the progress and 

individual learning needs of each of our young 

women. It was lovely to see so many families here 

on such a cold evening. If you were unable to 

speak with your daughter’s teacher feel free to 

contact the school and arrange an alternative 

appointment. 

 

This term has already seen the beginning of the 

2015 planning process with the annual Year 10 

Transition program beginning, as Year 10 students 

engage with career and subject pattern planning 

for the last two years of their high school journey. 

This program will continue for the next few weeks 

into term 3 and will include a special Parent 

Information Night early next term. We hope to see 

all our Year 10 parents on the evening. 

 

This time of year also heralds the beginning of 

student subject choices for the next year for not 

just Year 10, but also Year 8, 9 and 11 as they 

transition across the school. Your daughters will 

be involved in a number of meetings with their 

Year Advisers and their Year Deputy Principal as 

they work on their subject choice patterns for the 

coming years. I’m sure there will be a great deal 

to discuss at home at this time. Please feel free to 

contact us with any questions which may arise. 

 

Year 11 have also completed their Half-Yearly 

Exams and are now over half way through the 

preliminary HSC Course which they will finish by 

the second week of term 4, to begin their HSC 

studies.  
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Term 3 
Return to School Dates 

 
STAFF RETURN 
Monday 14 July 

 
STUDENTS RETURN 

Tuesday 15 July 
 

  

W 

LOTE Year 8 Enrichment Day – page 6 

LOTE Year 7 Greek excursion – page 7 
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Principal’s message continued 

 

We are very pleased with the attitude and 

application of these fine young women. 

 

Year 12 are now moving into the last stages of 

preparation for the HSC and are working 

extremely well in all areas. We are very pleased 

with their progress so far and know that with 

continued application they will ensure best HSC 

success. Keep up the great effort Year 12!  

 

The latest Year 7 Teacher Teams meetings have 

reported that our Year 7 students are now well and 

truly settled into high school life. We will 

continue to track each student for the rest of the 

year to provide best support for all girls, but we 

are all really happy with their progress at this 

time.  

 

The Year 7 girls have also participated in the next 

round of vaccinations with their Year Adviser, 

Sharon Chapman providing support and tissues. 

 

The second half of the term has seen a large 

number of excursions, sporting events and co-

curricular activities which enrich and positively 

engage our young women with the school 

community and most importantly with their 

learning. A happy student is more likely to be 

engaged and learning. These programs are run by 

our dedicated staff who give their time willingly 

in the best interests of our students. 

 

Read this Newsletter to learn more about these 

wonderful learning experiences. 

 

Have a relaxing break and we will see our school 

community back with us next term, from Tuesday 

July 14. 

 

Regards 

Heather Emerson 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My name is Emily and I finished Year 12 at 

Randwick Girls High last year.  I have a genetic 

disorder called Hereditary Spastic Paraparesis and 

I have been in a wheelchair from the age of 7. I 

have always enjoyed sport, gymnastics in 

kindergarten and high school, tennis in primary 

school, wheelchair basketball on and off since I 

was 7, and over the last few years I have been 

going to the gym. In Year 10, Wheelchair Sports 

Road Show came to Randwick Girls and my class 

got to experience basketball in a wheelchair and 

found it’s not as easy as it looks. I currently play 

in a basketball league. 
 

In January, I watched the Oz Day - 10K 

Wheelchair Road Race at The Rocks.  It was great 

to watch and after the race meet some of the 

Australian Paralympians and Kurt Fearnley.  I was 

excited to meet them and very impressed with 

what I saw, it inspired me to start track myself.  I 

started training at the gym, for upper body 

strengthening and track training using a loan track 

wheelchair from Wheelchair Sports.  I entered my 

first 10km race at Homebush in May and won 

bronze.  I have been asked to enter the 2016 Rio 

Paralympic Games and I am very determined to 

qualify and go.  
 

Wheelchair Sports and Everyday Hero are helping 

me raise the money for a Track Wheelchair, if you 

would like to help me please donate to 

https://give.everydayhero.com/au/emily-2310 

I am looking forward to a Track Wheelchair that 

will work properly, ride smoothly and will allow 

me to push faster. I am looking forward to my 

times coming down and the races ahead. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://give.everydayhero.com/au/emily-2310
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In Term 3, 2014, many students at Randwick Girls High School will be involved in selecting subjects to 
study in 2015.  It is important that parents and students actively participate in this process, as it will ensure 
that students select the appropriate subjects for their future educational needs.  Some important dates are: 

 

  
 
Tuesday 29 July (period 4)  

 
Year 8 students will be given information to take home to assist 
them to make selections relating to the study of three elective 
subjects in 2015.  These three electives will be studied in Year 9 
(2015) and TWO of them will also be continued in Year 10 (2016). 
 

  
 
Tuesday 29 July (7.00pm) 

 
All Year 10 students and their parents/guardians are invited to 
attend a Subject Choice Evening in the school’s MPC in order to 
receive important information related to their senior studies in 2015, 
2016.  
 

  
 
Wednesday 30 July (period 2) 

 
Year 9 students will be asked to indicate the two elective subjects 
they would prefer to continue studying in 2015.  
 

  
 
Wednesday 30 July (period 3) 

 
Year 11 students will be asked to review the Pattern of Study they 
wish to pursue next year, in preparation for the 2015 HSC 
Examinations. 
 

  

 
At each of these meetings information related to course content, subject requirements, assessment tasks, 
subject fees and student responsibilities will be supplied, as well as Subject Choice survey forms.  It is very 
important that students use all possible information, including latest school reports, to select their subjects.  
It is also essential that they complete and return all subject selection forms by the indicated due date, as 
this will allow the school to begin planning for 2015. 
 
 

 

STUDENT ABSENCE LINE 

 
If your daughter is going to be absent or late, please inform the school by phoning  

the student absence line on 

 

8345.8288 
 

before 9am 
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RUNNING GROUP 
 

Randwick Girls High School has formed a school running group for students interested in improving their 

middle/long distance running ability, who are preparing to represent the school at community running events 

(eg City2Surf), are training for cross country and athletics carnivals, or who are looking to develop increased 

cardiovascular endurance. 

 

The group is supervised and trained by Ms Neyland, and runs at Centennial Park on specified weekends. 

Students meet at the corner of Grand Drive and Dickens Drive at 9 am on the scheduled days, where they 

train for approximately 1 hour.  

 

All participants are required to wear suitable clothing and running shoes, as well as bring a water bottle for 

rehydration and some food to consume at the completion of the training session (fruit, muesli bar, etc). 

Students who join the team also have the opportunity to purchase a team singlet ($15). 

 

If you are interested in joining the school running group please see Ms Neyland in the Mathematics 

Staffroom to obtain the necessary information sheets and permission note. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

STUDENT ABSENCE LINE 
If your daughter is going to be absent or late, please inform the school by phoning 

the student absence line on 

8345.8288 
before 9am 
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Parent/teacher Interviews Years 8 and 10 

 
Parent/teacher interviews for Years 8 and 10 will be held Tuesday 22

nd
 July 2014. 

Randwick Girls High School is now using an online booking system for parent/teacher interviews. 

Please book your parent/teacher interviews online at www.sobs.com.au  

Interviews can be booked online from 23
rd

 June 2014. 

Click on Parent/Teacher Interview Bookings and in the Main Menu click on Parent Access. 

In School Selection, enter the keywords Randwick Girls and click on Randwick Girls High School. 

Click on Parents click here. 

Enter your email address and click next. 

Enter your full name and phone number. Click next. 

Enter your daughter’s name and select her current year. Click next. 

If you have more than one daughter in Year 8 and/or Year 10, please click on Add Child. 

To book the parent/teacher interviews, click on Book Interviews. If you have more than one daughter you 

will have to Book Interviews for each daughter. 

Select the teachers you wish to book an interview with. Click next. 

Select the time slots for each teacher.  

If you wish to change an interview time, click on the time slot selected and the time will be deleted.  

Click Save. 

The parent/teacher interviews have now been booked. If you need to change or delete the interview times, 

please click on Adjust Interviews. 

Click on Email Schedule to receive an email copy of the interview booking times for your daughter/s. Or 

alternatively Print Schedule for a hard copy. 

In the Main Menu, please Logoff. 

 

We look forward to seeing you Tuesday 22
nd

 July. 

 

 

 

 

http://www.sobs.com.au/
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Year 8 Enrichment Day  
On Thursday 12 June all Year 8 students participated in a Languages Enrichment Day where they 
were able to appreciate a variety of cultural and linguistic activities ranging from workshops in Tai 
Chi, French Mime, Japanese Hip Hop dancing and Greek worrybead making and dance. To 
stimulate their taste buds, they savoured the delights of the Dégustation menu and finished off the 
day eagerly displaying their knowledge in the Languages Superquiz. All of these activities 
broadened students’ Language appreciation and awareness as well as ensuring an enjoyable yet 
informative day was had by all.  
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Year 7 Greek Excursion 
All students in the Year 7 Greek classes 7S, 7T and 7G had the unique opportunity of visiting 
Sydney University’s Nicholson Museum, where, apart from viewing some unbelievable ancient art 
and artefacts, they were able to appreciate the outstanding Lego Acropolis display where over 
130,000 pieces of Lego were used to recreate the Acropolis Hill in Athens. On display were mini 
portrayals of the use of the Acropolis across the ages, from displays of ancient theatrical 
performances, to a modern day Elton John concert. After an intellectually stimulating morning at 
the museum, students then needed to satisfy their appetites with a delicious lunch and some 
dancing at the Hellenic Restaurant in the city. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Japanese Sister School Visit Homestay information 
As part of our sister school agreement with Shimokitazawa Seitoku Senior High School in Tokyo, 
we will once again be hosting students from Japan this July. Apart from the full day visit to our 
school on Monday 21 July by about 80 students, we will also have about 18 students and one 
teacher from the school staying on for the rest of week. We would like to thank all the families who 
have so generously made offers of hospitality for the five nights of Homestay running from Monday 
21 July to Saturday 26 July. This is a very successful program and is only possible through the 
generous offers of hospitality made by the families of our students. We would like to remind those 
families that an information evening will be held on Tuesday 15 July at 6.30pm in room 220 (above 
the library).  While information on requirements for Homestay (ie that one parent is at home after 
school for supervision, that the visiting student has her own bed either in a separate room or in a 
room shared with another female in the house and that all meals and transport costs to and from 
school should also be provided) has already been sent home, attendance at this meeting by at 
least ONE parent is important as we will need to discuss final arrangements and complete 
mandatory Department of Education documents. Please contact Mrs Christodoulides, Head 
Teacher Languages, if you have any queries regarding this program. 
 

Overseas study excursion to France and Greece April 2015 
We are pleased to inform you that the Languages Faculty of Randwick Girls’ High School is in the 
process of organising a Language and Cultural Excursion to France and Greece during the 2015 
April school holidays for all students from Years 7-11. Please see letter enclosed with newsletter 
for information and deadlines regarding this trip.   
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Exploring our School 

in Geography 
 

During the course of Semester 1, Year 7 Geography students have been studying three key topics: The 

nature of Geography; Our World and Geographical Research. Combining theory with the practical nature of 

research, several classes took advantage of the winter sunshine to undertake fieldwork on the school oval. 

The aim of the fieldwork was to identify the human and physical elements of the school environment. In 

order to achieve this aim, students utilised the geographic skills of observation, mapping, note taking and 

photography. Once the data was collected, students spent some time in the computer room utilising the 

school’s ICT to collate and present their findings. It was wonderful to see the girls enjoy applying their 

knowledge outside of the class room environment. 

 

Mrs A. Gibbons 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday, the 3rd of June, class 7H went out onto the School Oval and did some 

fieldwork. Mrs Gibbons asked us to take 2-3 pictures of both human and physical elements 

of the School Oval. We had to take the pictures of the human and physical features, 

record the location and the direction we took the picture. These were a few of the several 

steps we had to follow. We had some amazing shots of Galah’s, the Basketball Courts, 

trees and grass! Even though it doesn’t sound that exciting it was actually really fun, we 

also got to see how creative each of us can be! 

Leigh Anne and Arianah – 7H 



 
RANDWICK GIRLS’ HIGH SCHOOL 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 5th June, 7R Geography went out onto the school oval to do some fieldwork. 

Our task was to find and take a couple of pictures of human features and then another 

couple pictures of some physical features around the school. We took some fantastic 

pictures of the landscape of our beautiful school grounds. We also had to write down; the 

object, direction and state where they are placed on a map of our school and have to 

create a presentation showing all of these elements. So next time you take a walk onto 

the oval, take a look around at all the features of our lovely school.  

By Tegan and Zali – 7R 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Email: randwickrotary@gmail.com 

Web:  www.randwickrotary.org.au 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/rotaryrandwick  

Twitter:  @randwickrotary 

 

The Rotary Club of Randwick is proud to be a Gold Sponsor of 

Randwick Girls’ and Randwick Boys’ Theatre production. 

 

For more than 60 years we have been supporting local schools 

and youth programs.  We also tackle challenges in health, 

education, poverty alleviation and conflict resolution, locally 

and globally. 

 

Join us by becoming a volunteer member of Rotary.  Discover 

amazing opportunities to travel and enhance your professional 

skills and networks. 

 

Visit us on Tuesday nights 6:45pm at the Randwick club to 

find out more. 

mailto:randwickrotary@gmail.com
http://www.randwickrotary.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotaryrandwick
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Year 12 Hospitality 

Cook for Your Favourite  

Teacher Day 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The teachers at Randwick Girls High school received VIP treatment at our annual Hospitality 
Cook for Your Favourite Teacher day.  Our inspiring Hospitality students recently completed an 
assessment task in which they had to prepare and cook a two course meal for a teacher at 
Randwick Girls High School. The students prepared a Cinderella mocktail, Poached Chicken and 
Mashed Potato with Broccolini main meal and Sticky Toffee Pudding with Caramel Sauce for 
desert. These delicious meals were followed by a beautiful hot beverage of the teacher’s choice. 
Our teachers were treated like royalty and rock stars with a red carpet welcome, and a fabulous 
time was had by both staff and students.  A huge congratulations goes to Year 12 for the 
excellent display of Hospitality skills they provided to their chosen teacher. WELL DONE!! 
 

Mrs Roberts and Mrs Cox, Hospitality teachers 
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Knitting & Craft Club 
 

The Knitting & Craft Club meets in Room 301 on … 

 Monday afternoons after school, & … 

 each Tuesday at lunchtime. 
 

On Monday afternoons we learn new skills, and this year we have painted ceramics, sewn with Ms 

Morris, learnt card making skills with cutters and stamps, made jewellery holders and produced our first 

jewellery pendants.  Tuesday lunchtimes we work on knitting & crocheting, and the squares we make 

are put together to make blankets. 
 

We volunteer all our time and this year we aim to donate knee blankets to the Sydney Children’s 

Hospital, and have a stall to sell our craft items and donate the proceeds to UNICEF – the United 

Nations Children’s Fund. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                         We also have a good time ….. Wendie 
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REVERSE CROSSROADS 
 

YEAR 11 STUDENTS recently participated in the Reverse Crossroads Program of Health & Personal 

Development Seminars related to unsafe situations, coping with stress, mental health, alcohol abuse, 

cyberdanger & body image. Special thanks to Ms Thornton, Ms Roberts, Mr Noreika, Ms Neroutsos, Ms 

Henniker, Ms Uzun & Mrs Cox who successfully led these important health seminars. Students were also 

involved in team building, decision making, problem solving & self-esteem raising activities.  
B. CUNEO (Head Teacher – PD/Health/PE) 
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Mr G James 

HT Social Sciences Faculty 

 

  

Randwick Girl 

Hits the Surf 

It was not the Endless Summer, but the Endless Downpour on 

Thursday 5 June. Harmony  of Year 9 became the first girl in recent 

memory to represent the school in an official school surfing contest. 

Accompanied by Dad Joel, fellow Year 9’r Nehme and Mr James, 

the team assembled at North Cronulla Beach at 7am on a very wet 

Thursday. 

 

The event was the Sydney School Regional Surfing Titles co-

ordinated by Surfing NSW. Harmony surfed extremely well in her 

heat, but in the small surf was not able to find the right waves to 

properly display her talent. She was unable to progress to the finals 

series. However Harmony is already looking forward to the 

challenge next year when she will still be in the under 16s. 

 

Any students interested in competing next year, or if any other 

contests are held later this year should contact Mr James. 

Competitors require a minimum of a Surf Survival Certificate. 

Harmony qualified for this award down at Clovelly Surf Club under 

the guidance of Mr James. 
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Year 10 Food for Celebrations 
As part of the Year 10 Food Technology program students were required to develop a cake for a toddler or a 

teenager’s birthday party. Students constructed the cake and decorated it. A huge congratulations to all 

students that were involved in this activity. The standard of the cakes were exceptional and overall an 

excellent standard. Well done to all students involved and a huge thank you to all parents who supported 

their girls with this task. 

 

M Morris 
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are proud bronze sponsors of the 

2014 Randwick Girls’ High School & Randwick Boys’ High School 
production 

 

Time After Time 
 

Make an appointment to discuss how Culbra Cash Flow Services can assist.  
 

We have years of experience in credit management and debt collection and operate 
in the entire NSW area with affiliated companies within other states. 

 

Phone: 95975266 
admin@culbra.com.au 

 

 
 

Sponsorship 
Opportunities Still 

Available 
 

Please call to discuss how 
your sponsorship donation 

can help with our production 
at NIDA. 

 

Kris 0401 887609 /  
Sandra 0410 509056  
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BLUE MOUNTAINS BUSHWALK 
 

Early in Term 2, a group of Year 9 Human Movement students participated in a bushwalk in the Blue 

Mountains National Park, organised to allow students to experience outdoor recreation pursuits.  After riding 

into the Jamison Valley via the very steep scenic railway, the students walked along the Landslide Track to 

the forests under the Narrowneck cliff line. After a lunch amongst the eucalypts & tree ferns, the group 

returned to the top of the cliffs by riding on the cableway. Thanks to Ms Berry who accompanied the 

students on the bushwalk. 
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ZONE & AREA CROSS COUNTRY 
 

 

A strong team represented 

Randwick Girls High School at 

the Eastern Suburbs Zone Cross 

Country Carnival held at 

Centennial Park, competing in 

all age races, giving their best on 

each and every occasion. 
 

Congratulations to Scarlett 

(2nd), Lily (2nd), Ariel (3rd), 

Emily (4th), Erika (4th), Zelda 

(5th), Shalomah (5th), Kiarra 

(6th), Ee-Shyan (6th), Natalya 

(6th), Tykara (7th), who all 

qualified to compete at the Area 

Championships, as well as 

Momoko (9th), Jaala (10th), 

Elke (11th) & Juliet (12th).  

Also, well done to Amanda, Kelly, Jessica, Tilda, Sophie, Natalya, Thea, Hannah, Sianna, Maisie, Taye, 

Tegan, Melissa, Zeporah, Bilinda, Jemma, Nicole, Aya, Sophia, Lily, Karla, Ivy, Emily, Jessica, Camryn, 

Laura, Stephaniey & Madara who ran well on the day. Thanks to Mr Kourounis & Ms Chapman for their 

assistance on the day, and it was also pleasing to see the many parents who attended the carnival to support 

their daughters. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Randwick Girls were successful in qualifying 11 students to represent the Eastern Suburbs Zone at the 

Sydney East Area Cross Country Championships run at Miranda Park in the Sutherland Shire.  Running on a 

muddy track, sometimes in the rain, all students competed to the best of their ability against some very 

powerful runners from across the region. Congratulations to Ariel (9th), Scarlett (11th) & Lily (12th) on 

their outstanding runs on the day. Thanks again to the many parents who assisted with transport, as well as 

supporting their daughters at the carnival. 
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YEAR 8 PHYSICAL EDUCATION DAY 
 

The Year 8 Physical Education Day is organised with the aim of encouraging the students to 

participate in physical activity, as well as offering them the chance to exhibit their skills across a 

range of team games (basketball, netball & football/soccer), individual sports (archery) and 

performance activities (dance & gymnastics). 

 

To assist in further improving these skills the school offers a number of subjects & extra-curricular 

programs, all designed to assist the students at Randwick Girls High School gain advanced 

movement skills. These include Year 9&10 Elective Human Movement & Elective Dance courses, 

Dance Ensembles, The School Show, Grade Sport, Gala Sports Days, Sports Carnivals, Area & 

NSW CHS Knockouts, and Gifted & Talented Sports Coaching. 
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PD/HEALTH/PE Happenings ... 
 

YEAR 11&12 students have again benefited from the Health 

Seminars presented by the Royal Hospital for Women.  Thanks to 

Jane Svenson who presented an informative talk about childbirth. 
 

YEAR 11 ENTERTAINMENT students have worked hard in 

helping make this year’s formal assemblies a great success by 

organising all sound, lighting, staging & special effects each 

fortnight. Natalie completed her compulsory work placement 

program through her involvement in the entertainment program at 

the Royal Easter Show.  
 

YEAR 11 PD/HEALTH/PE students have begun investigating 

how the structure of the human body assists with movement & 

performance, by studying of the skeletal, muscular, circulatory & 

respiratory systems. 
 

YEAR 9 DANCE students, Sarah & Kristina performed an 

exceptional dance composition at a school assembly, exhibiting 

the wonderful dance programs available at the school, whilst 

YEAR 11 DANCE students have completed their half yearly 

practical examinations, demonstrating their outstanding 

composition & performance skills. 
 

YEAR 10 PD/HEALTH/PE students are currently studying 

topics related to the major health concerns affecting young people, 

and being assessed for their movement skills in hockey, AFL, 

Olympic handball & social dance, whilst YEAR 7-9 PD/H/PE 

classes are improving their knowledge & understanding in the 

topic areas of My Body & Me, All About Me & Healthy 

Information and developing important physical skills in cricket, 

volleyball, oztag, soccer, basketball & dance. 
 

YEAR 9&10 HUMAN MOVEMENT and YEAR 11 

PD/HEALTH/PE students have continued to participate in a 

series of fitness training classes at Fitness First, Randwick, which 

has allowed them to gain a greater understanding of the 

importance of physical fitness. 
 

B.CUNEO (Head Teacher – PD/Health/PE) 
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The Palsonic group of companies was established in 1958 and more than 56 years later remains 
totally, and proudly, Australian owned 

 
Our quality product range includes LED-LCD TV/DVD Combos, 

LED-LCD Televisions, Refrigerators, Freezers, 
Washing Machines and Audio Systems 

 
Visit our website www.palsonic.com.au to find a retail stockist near you 

 
We are proud silver sponsors 

of the Randwick Girls’ and Randwick Boys’ High School 
production Time After Time 

 

 

 

  

http://www.palsonic.com.au/
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TERM 2 SPORT is currently well underway, as students become involved in a variety of sporting 

activities including netball, basketball, soccer, OzTag, table tennis, badminton, ten pin bowling, yoga, 

croquet, Bocce, power walking and fitness training, both at school & Randwick Fitness First.  Also, 

selected students from Year 7 & 8 are involved in GRADE SPORTS COMPETITIONS against other 

schools in the Eastern Suburbs Sports Zone. These students represent the school in basketball, netball, 

soccer & Oztag competitions. It is great to see the continued involvement of all students in regular 

positive physical activity, and thanks to all the staff who actively coach, referee/umpire, organise & 

motivate the students each Wednesday afternoon. 
 

The school entered a team in the NSW CHS DIVING 

CHAMPIONSHIPS held at Homebush Olympic Centre. Well done to 

our representatives, Megan (Yr8) and Lily (Yr10), who performed 

exceptionally against quality opposition from across NSW, coming 3rd in 

their respective events.  Congratulations to Lily who was selected to 

compete at the NSW CHS All Schools Diving Championships. 
 

Congratulations to Karla (Yr9) who was selected to play for the U/14yrs 

Greater Sydney AFL Team. Both Karla & Alannah (Yr8) attended the 

trials earlier this term, & Karla showed the necessary Aussie Rules skills 

to be chosen to play against other representative teams at the NSW 

STATE AFL CHAMPIONSHIPS in Wagga Wagga. The first game was 

played against Riverina in pouring rain and the Greater Sydney team were 

successful.  After a short break the team then played against a combined 

Catholic Colleges side. Karla made a great effort in both games, but was 

unfortunately not chosen for the NSW State team. Karla said, “It was a 

rewarding couple of days as I learned many new skills and had a great 

experience”. Well done, Karla. 

 

The school’s Year 7 & 8 netball teams competed in the NSW ALL SCHOOLS NETBALL 

TOURNAMENT at Heffron Park netball courts. In a strong competition made up of teams from across 

Sydney, including sports high schools and colleges, both teams fought strongly and displayed great 

netball skills, combined with excellent teamwork & sportsmanship. Team 1 finished 4th overall, with 

team 2 finishing right behind them in 5th. Congratulations to all girls for their efforts on the day. 
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Randwick Girls’ 

uniform news  
 

The winter season is now well and truly here 

and all girls should be in winter uniform with 

jumpers, blazers or the school sports wind 

jacket which may be worn with the full school 

uniform.  

 

Our checked skirt is a warm alternative to the 

plain coloured senior and junior summer skirts 

and looks very attractive with the uniform thick 

black stockings.  

 

All skirts should be no more than 10cms 

above the knee. 

 

If desired the girls can also wear the school 

regulation green trousers (never black).  

 

The school jumper under the school blazer is a 

very warm option and will last for a number of 

years. 

 

Alternative cardigans, sweat tops, tights or 

sport skins are never the uniform. 

 

Girls can also wear a long sleeve white collared 

school shirt under the jumper for added 

warmth, or in case of itch. 

 

Black leather school shoes must be worn at all 

times.  

 

No canvas shoes or thongs. 

 

Sport uniform can be worn to school on 

Wednesday only. 

 

Girls wear full uniform to school every other 

day and change for PE. 

 

Please contact the Principal if you require 

financial assistance under our uniform welfare 

scheme. 

 

All uniform articles can be purchased at 

Lowes Eastgardens. 

 

Full uniform is a mandatory requirement for 

all students at Randwick Girls’ High School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEK two 
7th July - 11th July 

  

Monday 7 

Rockclimbing 
A day of excitement at Sydney Indoor  

Rockclimbing Gym. 

Cost:$10 
Bus leaves & Returns to  
Central Library Eastgardens 
Depart: 10:00am Return: 1:30pm  BYO LUNCH 
  

Tuesday  8 

Eastlakes Youth Centre  
All the usual fun of Eastlakes Youth Centre. 

Table Tennis , Pool tables and PS3.  

Cost: FREE 

At: Eastlakes Community Hall 

Crn. Of Evans & Florence Avenue, Eastlakes. 
Time: 4:00pm - 7:00pm        
  

Wednesday 9 

Ice Skating 
At Canterbury Ice Rink, Remember to bring warm clothes 

and thick socks. 

Cost: $23 
Bus leaves & Returns to  
Central Library Eastgardens 
Depart: 12:00pm Return: 3:30pm    BYO LUNCH 
  

Thursday 10 

Hillsdale Youth Centre w/ DVD Night 
All the usual fun of Hillsdale Youth Centre. 

Table Tennis , Pool tables and PS3.  

Cost: FREE 

At: Hillsdale Community Hall 

236 Bunnerong Road, Hillsdale 
Time: 4:00pm - 7:00pm      Snacks Provided 
  

Friday 11 

Indoor Trampoline Gym 

It’s the freedom of Flight at Sky Zone Alexandria. 

Please Wear Comfortable clothing. 

Cost:$18 
Bus leaves & Returns to  
Central Library Eastgardens 
Depart: 10:00am Return: 1:30pm  BYO LUNCH 
  

Girls Night @ Eastlakes Youth Centre  
All the usual Fun of Girls Night Plus Candle Making! 

 At: Eastlakes Community Hall 
 Crn. Of Evans & Florence Avenue, Eastlakes. 
 Time: 4:00pm - 7:00pm    Snacks Provided 

BOOKINGS ARE ESSENTIAL –– 

CONTACT  YASEMIN ON 9366-3889 
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WARNING:  Students who arrive out of uniform for excursions requiring uniform will NOT be allowed to attend. 

 

 

Excursion 

No. 
Excursion Details Date Cost 

Organising 

Teachers 
Special Needs 

F004 12.1 & 2 PD/H/PE study days in room 206. 30 June & 1 July Nil B. Cuneo Uniform 

Ex 420 11.1 & 2 PD/H/PE Biomechanics assessment task. 
18 July 

Periods 1-3 
$25 B. Cuneo Uniform 

G007 
Dance Ensembles to Souths Juniors for rehearsal and 
performance in Performance Showcase. 

22-22 July Nil A. Reilly Uniform 

346-050 Year 11 to Elevate Education study skills session. 
24 July 

Periods 1, 2 
 S. Phipps Uniform 

D012 
10.1 Human Movement + 7H/C doing coaching assessment 
task, school oval, hardcourts, MPC. 

24 July 
Periods 5, 6 

Nil B. Cuneo Uniform 

D013 
10.2 Human Movement + 7R/G doing coaching assessment 

task. School oval, hardcourts, MPC.  

24 July 

Periods 3, 4 
Nil B. Cuneo Uniform 

D014 10.1 Human Movement to Fitness First, Randwick. 
29 July & 26 Aug 
8.20am – 10.55am 

$3 B. Cuneo Uniform 

Ex 350 Year 8 History Medieval Day in MPC. 1 August $10 B. Kaplinski Non-uniform 

D015 10.2 Human Movement to Fitness First, Randwick. 
1 & 29 August 

8.20am – 10.55am 
$3 B. Cuneo Uniform 

C009 9.1 Human Movement to Fitness First, Randwick. 
4 Aug & 1 Sept 
8.20am – 10.55am 

$3 B. Cuneo Uniform 

C010 9.2 Human Movement to Fitness First, Randwick. 
5 Aug & 2 Sept 

8.20am – 10.55am 
$3 B. Cuneo Uniform 

Ex 516 
Year 9, 10, 11 ATSI students to Aime Outreach Program at 
University of Sydney. 

6 August 
9am – 3pm 

$3 M. Henniker Uniform 

Ex 415 

11 PD/H/PE, 11 Entertainment, 11 SLR and interested Year 

11 students to senior first aid course in library, room 220, 

room 206. 

13 & 14 August $70 B. Cuneo Uniform 

Ex 517 
Year 9, 10, 11 ATSI students to Aime Outreach Program at 

University of Sydney. 

9 September 

9am – 3pm 
$3 M. Henniker Uniform 

D005 Year 10 to Vietnam Veterans’ Presentation Day in library. 
12 September 

All day 
Donation B. Kaplinski Uniform 

Ex 503 
Years 9 – 11 Elective Dance to Sydney Dance Company at 

Sydney Theatre. 

14 October 

10am 
TBA A. Reilly  Uniform 

Ex 394 
10 Human Movement to camp/bushwalk at Morton National 
Park. 

16, 17 & 18 Oct $60 B. Cuneo Non-uniform 

Ex 519 
Year 9, 10, 11 ATSI students to Aime Outreach Program at 

University of Sydney. 

22 October 

9am – 3pm 
$3 M. Henniker Uniform 

  

Sponsorship Opportunities Still 
Available 

 

Please call to discuss how your 
sponsorship donation can help with our 

production at NIDA. 
 

Kris – 0401 887609 
 

Sandra – 0410 509056  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


